Haley Marshall

October 27 Meeting Recap

On October 27, 2007, the first meeting of Michael Burgess’ 2007-2008 Congressional Youth Advisory Council was held in the North Richland Hills City Hall from 9:00-11:00 am. Six politicians presented speeches and participated in a panel discussion, enlightening CYAC members (juniors and seniors in high school) on what their government positions entail. The politicians were Congressman Michael Burgess of the 26th District of Texas, Representative Kelly Hancock of Texas House District 91, Tarrant County Judge Glen Whitley, Denton County Commissioner Bobbie Mitchell, Cooke County Commissioner Gary Hollowell, and North Richland Hills Mayor Oscar Trevino. 

Burgess shared his insight on the “The Role of a Federal Official,” contrasting his job with the careers of the politicians around him. Outlining the duties of the legislative, executive, and judicial branches of government, Burgess stated that some of his primary duties are to protect the Constitution and secure individuals’ rights. Burgess also stressed the importance of local government, speaking about our personal government in the United States and local political freedom in Ramadi, Iraq. 

Representative Hancock took the microphone next with commentary on “The Role of a State Elected Official.” When asked what his most important role as a Texas House of Representatives was, he replied that it was being a good husband and father. He spoke of how faith is not only an aspect integrated into his position, but a necessary factor for his political career. He offered valuable information about his career. 

The other politicians informed the CYAC members about county-elected and munipal-elected government. Judge Whitley talked about his work experience and addressed the ease of communication when dealing with local government. Commissioner Mitchell spoke about the variety of tasks a County Commissioner faces, stating the goal of all the politicians present: “We want you to have a great place to live, work, and play.” Commissioner Gary Hollowell told the students about the advantages of local government, especially in smaller precincts. Mayor Trevino shared what his municipal work involved, from teen curfews to taking care of parks. He stated that he is working together with other politicians “for one goal, and that’s the quality of life for our citizens.” The politicians proceeded to answer questions asked by the CYAC members, aiding the quality of life for a group of teenagers on this October morning. 

